
 Boulton Elementary School Community Council Minutes  

March 4, 2021 3:45 PM 

People in attendance: Angela Mitchell, Nathan Fidler, Alex Williamson, Jo Ellen Shaeffer, Tiffany 

Tuck, and Mindi Barnes. 

People who were excused: Sammi Knell, Tracie Terrill, Alisa Mercer, Ryan Spencer 

Minutes were approved first by: Angela Mitchell and a second was given by Alex Williamson. 

1. Dr. Tim Best spoke with our community council members about the implementation of the 

PCBL (Personalized, Competency-Based Learning).  This allows more freedom of choice 

and individualization for the children within the school. PCBL will be based on 8 different 

areas: people of character, problem solvers, innovators, global citizens, critical thinkers, 

communicators, creators, and collaborators. 

a. Boulton Elementary will be implementing the Creator piece of the 8-area learner’s profile. 

This is due to Boulton Elementary working towards becoming an Apple Distinguished 

school.  We are training our teacher to help students become creators through the Apple 

school initiative. An example was given of Mrs. Barnes teaching her 2nd grade class how to 

use iMovie and creating a movie using the green screen. 

b. The council gave ideas as to how it would look to show mastery of being a creator and what 

it would look like. 

• Resiliency 

• Perseverence 

• Trying new things 

• Confidence in self and teachers 

• Becoming creators in many ways.   

2. Community council reviewed the Board Report Teacher Student Success Plan (TSSA and 

Land Trust draft for the 2022 school year). We will be starting out with a much smaller 

budget in both areas. We went over the progress of this school year’s plan and then 

discussed the upcoming school year’s goals and plan. The members in attendance approved 

this plan and a copy of this plan and email will be sent out to those not in attendance and 

their vote will be submitted via email. Principal Tuck will then submit this plan to the State 

Board for approval.  

Meeting was adjourned by Tiffany Tuck and 2nd by Mindi Barnes. The next meeting will be held 

April 8th at 3:45 PM, the first Thursday after Spring break. 

 


